
 

Classification: Public 

Operational Advice Notice 

T5B and T5C FEGP Convertor 

Replacement Works 

It is the responsibility of all employers to ensure that relevant OANs are brought to 
the attention of their staff. However, individuals remain responsible for their own 
actions and those who are in any doubt should consult their Supervisor or Manager. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1. Introduction 

 

This Operational Advice Notice (OAN) is issued to notify the airport community about the 

upcoming FEGP convertor replacement works at T5B and T5C substations 156 and 182. As a 

result of these works, some FEGP systems across these terminals will be temporarily unavailable.  

 

Please note that these outages will also affect several other systems, including the docking 

guidance, stand number indicators, flood lighting, and IT cabinets. 

 

The stands that will be impacted by these works have been distinctly marked in red below. 
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T5C FEGP Panel 

Located in Sub 182 

T5B FEGP Panel 

Located in Sub 156 



 

Classification: Public 

Please refer to the table below for details:  

Date/ Time Stand(s) Asset/Facility Affected 

 

23rd and 24th July 2024  

(2300 hours to 0400 hours) 

 

T5 Stands 551 - 553 

• FEGP 

• SEGS 

• Stand Number Indicator 

• IT Cabinets 

• Floodlights 

 

26th and 29th July 2024 

(2300 hours to 0400 hours) 

 

T5 Stands 541 – 543 and 548 

• FEGP 

• SEGS 

• Stand Number Indicator 

• IT Cabinets 

• Floodlights 

 

2. Safety Procedures 

2.1 For any works that involve FEGP, they must be removed from aircraft for the duration of the 

works.  

 

2.2 Temporary lighting will be provided on those stands where flood lightings are not available. 

 

2.3 All systems will be available and ready for the start of business outside of the 

abovementioned periods. 

 

3. Fault Reporting and Escalation 

3.1 Contact Heathrow One Engineering for General Faults – 0208 745 5144. 

 

3.2 Contact Heathrow Emergency Line for anything that presents immediate risk or danger – 

0208 759 1212 or 222 from an internal phone. 

 

4. Enquiries  

Any questions regarding this notice should be directed to fanial.zeresenai@heathrow.com.  
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